

Minutes of the Court House Storm Relief
Association Committee meeting held in Mortons
Hall on Tuesday Feb. 3rd. 1976 at 8-00 PM.

Members present Mr E. Wells. Mr A. Strand.
Mr A. Smith. Mr Ringold. Mr Sommo
Mr Shukan. Mr M. Wemy. Mr Broadhurst.
Mrs C. Hall. Mr Nichols. Mr D. Perkins

Apologies for absence Mr B Adams. Mr A Stone,
Mr J Hall

Minutes of the last meeting Proposed Mr
Nicholls and seconded by Mrs James to
be a true record unanimous

Matters arising

Patatoes Mr Strand stated that he would
like it clarified that the committee
felt he should go ahead with purchasing
arrangements. It was agreed that this
was the feeling of the committee.

Strut and Kit This was now in the shed.

Water Pipe This work is still to be done

Fireman The next task was now required
for bringing up to date. Mr Strand said
Mr Stone should carry on as before
for 2 weeks and a gradual change over
to the new fireman take place

Cheques Mrs C. Hall cannot sign cheques yet.

Rents The taking of rents is ^{to be} started. Mr Perkins said "we are getting earlier with the taking of rents. Mr. Kimball said it was an opportunity if people wanted to pay.

Secretarys Report

Several things had not yet been purchased due to lack of funds and the Secretary had brought some items out of his own pocket. The Aud taking had been approx 1st week \$80 2nd week \$1 3rd week \$50 giving us a share to buy more items. Profit was running at 15% 20%. Over \$300 was taken on Potatoes sales giving \$70 profit also about \$40 in rents had been taken due a stand had been obtained the cash being on sale and return basis again out of the Secretarys own pocket. We now had a decent shop and this was attracting other association members. who must become members of our association on the payment of the 20¢ fee. The Secretary wanted to thank Mr. Welch, Mr and Mrs Hall for helping with the delivery to members cheques with the potatoe orders. Potatoes profit this is being used to pay bills.

We had received a new gate for the main entrance also two walls of

boxed wire and ballnet.

Accordingly we had applied to Martin David letter Mr Perkins said have you had reply answer Mr.

whether supply to lower field if possible we would try to help with the cost of this.

Left Book There is a chat of work to be put into this to get it correct i.e. right name wrong spelling STEPH for our Mr. Secretary instead of STEHAN. Letters had been sent to give all these me. uncultivated plants.

Feed order

The last order was clearing sent today for approx £30

mk Bowers gift The handles steel fork cost £11-30 and the Barometer £11 had now been purchased.

Rule Suite New photo had now been printed.

Mr Bower to be asked by the Secretary re his flat situation

Purchase Mr Seamus asked had any flat been ordered yet and was told not yet it was generally agreed that Perkins should purchase as it was a better buy.

Mr Smith said a damn good job was being done by Mr Stroud in the comprehensive range of general allround materials being obtained instead of materials for greenhouse. Mr Perkins said it was all

all very impressive Mr Smith proposed that a good job was being done Mr Stansby accounted.

The Secretary went on to say that we all required also supergraphite, pens and pen ticks and pen holders and she would like to order £100 worth Mr Shukron questioned the necessity of the steel Mr Stansby said new ticks are being fitted plus pens and pencils that we can get new insurance. Mr Perkins said strengthen doors with wire mesh type bars Mr Bradbury said are the windows secure It was generally felt that we were taking a calculated risk.

Secretarys Expenses. Mr Shukron proposed that an expense sheet be presented to the Treasurer by Mr Stansby. Seconded by Mr A. Smith carried.

Lease and Legal The lease had now arrived and signatures were required. Mr Stansby said that it was essential that alterations must sign for rules and alterations plus 3 months notice to quit must be given and expenses for pens and ink must be claimed as these forms must be signed.

Lease This is for the period 1976-1980

Mr Bradbury said could Buying committee give reports. Mr Perkins said that they are responsible to the main committee

any other business

Kent and Jay.

Mr Webb said people had said rents were to low and a lay should be made to get more money and more on the rent would help us all. Mr Howard said money was needed for improvements and a 25¢ lay per ten pole would get some money behind us so without this we could not do anything Mr Webb stated any work on the allotments is our responsibility.

Mr Smith commented that rents can only be raised at an A.G.M. Mr Perkins said profit is being made in what is only a levy.

Mr Howard said where is a different account and we are £60 in rent leaving us with nothing in rent account and £100 must be needed for the water supply to the lower fields Mr Smith said we have a right to say for a purpose and this should be stated.

Mr Webb said the lay is for improvements Mr Smith again stated that we must say what it is for.

Mr Broadway said there could be quite a lot in not stating what lay is for. Mr Howard said we can put notices in the shed on what is being done.

Proposition Mr Henry proposed that a lay of 25¢ per 10 pole plot 15¢ per 5 pole plot O.A.P.s except he imposed

payable at the first rent period 1976
for ground improvement demanded by Mr
James, note Annexure.

Sheds Mr Strand said that the estates say
shed ages should be minimum 4'x4'
maximum 8'x6'

Hoses.

Mr Dorney said what about compensation
for the damage done by horses. Also
the sheds was very insecure and needs
strengthening so if they get in again more
damage will be caused.

Mr Webb said we will write to the
horse owners (a Mr Collier) about this
problem. This was passed over to the
secretary.

Mr Strand said it looked hopeful that
the field with some horses in may become
allotments.

Measures

Mr Strand said well also one and
retain meet one but have it repaired
an estimate would be got from Paterson
at home.

Backbit

In discussion it was suggested that
rubbish should be cleared up.

Sundry work.

The water pipe would be mended
out on Sunday.

File hedge by the shed was in a bad state
and there were rabbits there, this is where
the water pipe would have to go for
the lower field supply.

The meeting closed at 9-45 pm the
next meeting would be on Tuesday
March 2nd 1976 in Montclair Hall at
8-00 pm.

H. Shuman Sec. Secretary

1976 2/13/76

Mr. Shuman Mr. Strand Mr. ...
Mr. ... Mr. ... Mr. ...
Mr. ... Mr. ... Mr. ...

Minutes of the last meeting

as a true record by Mr. ...
a note of thanks to Mr. ...
by Mr. ...

Meeting ...

damage by ...

written to Mr. ...
as Mr. ... of the ...
the person who would be ...
this

Chicago

a ... of ...
received by the ...
to ... this would ...
not ...

Money

we have had no ...
again. The ...
Mr. Strand said that ...
the ... are ...